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Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Section
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests must be
filed as provided in Section 154.210 of
the Commission’s Regulations. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Copies of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27918 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. GT97–6–000]

Mississippi River Transmission
Corporation; Notice of Refund Report

October 25, 1996.

Take notice that on October 18, 1996,
Mississippi River Transmission
Corporation (MRT) submitted a refund
report reflecting the flowthrough of the
Gas Research Institute (GRI) refund
received by MRT on June 28, 1996.

MRT states that pursuant to the 1993
GRI settlement, MRT has credited such
refund proportionally to its firm
customers of non-discounted service
based on the GRI surcharges those
customers paid during the calendar year
1995. MRT states that each customer’s
credit, including interest, was refunded
by check issued on or about October 15,
1996.

MRT states that a copy of this filing
is being mailed to each of MRT’s
affected customers and the State
commissions of Arkansas, Illinois and
Missouri.

Any person desiring to be heard or
protest this filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888
First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Sections
385.214 and 385.211 of the
Commission’s Rules and Regulations.
All such motions or protests must be
filed on or before November 1, 1996.
Protests will be considered by the
Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceeding. Any person wishing to
become a party must file a motion to
intervene. Copies of this filing are on
file with the Commission and available

for public inspection in the Public
Reference Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27912 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. RP96–331–004]

National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation;
Notice of Proposed Changes in FERC
Gas Tariff

October 25, 1996.
Take notice that on October 22, 1996,

National Fuel Gas Supply Corporation
(National Fuel) tendered for filing as
part of its FERC Gas Tariff, Third
Revised Volume No. 1, Original Sheet
No. 6B, to be effective November 1,
1996.

National Fuel states that the filing is
made to implement a firm storage
agreement between National Fuel and
Westcoast Gas Services (U.S.A.), Inc.
(Westcoast), that provides for negotiated
rates pursuant to GT&C Section 17.2 of
National Fuel’s tariff and the
Commission’s policy regarding
negotiated rates. National Fuel states
that under its agreement with
Westcoast, firm storage service would be
provided under its FSS Rate Schedule at
a formula rate based upon the difference
between the price of gas at Niagara, as
published by Gas Daily, applicable at
the time of injection, and such price
applicable at the time of withdrawal.
The specific formula is set forth in the
agreement, which accompanies National
Fuel’s tariff filing.

National Fuel states that it is serving
copies of the filing on its firm customers
and interested State commissions.
National Fuel also states that copies are
also being served on all interruptible
customers as of the date of the filing.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Section
385.211 of the Commission’s Rules and
Regulations. All such protests must be
filed as provided in Section 154.210 of
the Commission’s Regulations. Protests
will be considered by the Commission
in determining the appropriate action to
be taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Copies of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27917 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. RP95–407–010]

Questar Pipeline Company; Notice of
Tariff Filing

October 25, 1996.
Take notice that on October 21, 1996,

Questar Pipeline Company (Questar), in
compliance with the Commission’s
October 7, 1996, letter order in Docket
Nos. RP95–407–008, tendered for filing
and acceptance the following tariff
sheets to become effective as shown:

Listing of Proposed Tariff Sheets to be
effective February 1, 1996

First Revised Volume No. 1
Fourth Substitute Alternate Fifth Revised

Sheet No. 5
Third Substitute Fifth Revised Sheet No. 6
Second Substitute Third Revised Sheet No.

6A
Second Substitute First Revised Sheet No. 13
Second Substitute Second Revised Sheet No.

14
Fifth Revised Sheet No. 40
Second Substitute Second Revised Sheet No.

92
Second Substitute First Revised Sheet No.

92A
Third Substitute First Revised Sheet No. 98
Third Substitute Original Sheet No. 98A
Third Substitute Original Sheet No. 98B
Substitute Third Revised Sheet No. 172
Substitute Third Revised Sheet No. 173

Original Volume No. 3
Third Substitute Fifteenth Revised Sheet No.

8

Listing of Proposed Tariff Sheet to be
effective August 15, 1996

First Revised Volume No. 1
Substitute First Revised Sheet No. 80
Substitute First Revised Sheet No. 80A
Substitute Second Revised Sheet No. 81

Questar states that the proposed tariff
sheets (1) reflect the FERC citation that
is applicable to the Commission’s order
issued July 1, 1996, in Docket No.
RP95–407, –006, –007 and (2) revise the
Table of Contents as directed by the
Commission in the October 7 letter
order.

Questar states further that a copy of
this filing has been served upon its
customers, the Public Service
Commission of Utah and the Wyoming
Public Service Commission.

Any person desiring to protest said
filing should file a protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Rule 385.211
of the Commission’s Rules of Practice
and Procedure (18 CFR 385.211). All
such protests must be filed as provided
in Section 154.210 of the Commission’s
Regulation’s. Protests will be considered
by the Commission in determining the
appropriate action to be taken, but will
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not serve to make protestants parties to
the proceeding. Copies of this filing are
on file with the Commission and are
available for public inspection.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27916 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. ER96–2869–000]

State Line Energy L.L.C.; Notice of
Issuance of Order

October 25, 1996.
State Line Energy, L.L.C. (State Line)

submitted for filing a rate schedule
under which State Line will engage in
wholesale electric power and energy
transactions as a marketer. State Line
also requested waiver of various
Commission regulations. In particular,
State Line requested that the
Commission grant blanket approval
under 18 CFR Part 34 of all future
issuances of securities and assumptions
of liability by State Line.

On October 17, 1996, the Commission
issued a letter order that granted the
requests for blanket approval under Part
34, subject to the following:

Within thirty days of the date of the
order, any person desiring to be heard
or to protest the blanket approval of
issuances of securities or assumptions of
liability by State Line should file a
motion to intervene or protest with the
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission,
888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426, in accordance with Rules 211
and 214 of the Commission’s Rules of
Practice and Procedure (18 CFR 385.211
and 385.214).

Absent a request for hearing within
this period, State Line is authorized to
issue securities and assume obligations
or liabilities as a guarantor, endorser,
surety, or otherwise in respect of any
security of another person; provided
that such issuance or assumption is for
some lawful object within the corporate
purposes of the applicant, and
compatible with the public interest, and
is reasonably necessary or appropriate
for such purposes.

The Commission reserves the right to
require a further showing that neither
public nor private interests will be
adversely affected by continued
approval of State Line’s issuances of
securities or assumptions of liability.

Notice is hereby given that the
deadline for filing motions to intervene
or protests, as set forth above, is
November 18, 1996. Copies of the full
text of the order are available from the
Commission’s Public Reference Branch,

888 First Street, N.E., Washington, D.C.
20426.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27911 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. RP97–42–000]

Trunkline Gas Company; Notice of
Proposed Changes in FERC Gas Tariff

October 25, 1996.

Take notice that on October 18, 1996,
Trunkline Gas Company (Trunkline)
tendered for filing as part of its FERC
Gas Tariff, First Revised Volume No. 1,
the tariff sheets listed on Appendix A to
the filing, to become effective November
17, 1996.

Trunkline states that this filing, made
in accordance with the provisions of
Section 154.202 of the Commission’s
Regulations, is to implement Rate
Schedule LFT for Limited Firm
Transportation service pursuant to
Trunkline’s blanket certificate
authorization under Section 284.211 of
the Commission’s Regulations.
Accordingly, this filing includes tariff
sheets for the new Rate Schedule and
certain conforming revisions to the
General Terms and Conditions to reflect
the addition of Rate Schedule LFT to the
services Trunkline makes available to its
shippers.

Trunkline states that copies of this
filing are being served on all affected
customers and applicable state
regulatory agencies.

Any person desiring to be heard or to
protest this filing should file a motion
to intervene or protest with the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888
First Street NE., Washington, DC 20426,
in accordance with Sections 385.214
and 385.211 of the Commission’s Rules
and Regulations. All such motions or
protests must be filed in accordance
with Section 154.210 of the
Commission’s Regulations. Protests will
be considered by the Commission in
determining the appropriate action to be
taken, but will not serve to make
protestants parties to the proceeding.
Any person wishing to become a party
must file a motion to intervene. Copies
of this filing are on file with the
Commission and are available for public
inspection in the Public Reference
Room.
Lois D. Cashell,
Secretary.
[FR Doc. 96–27919 Filed 10–30–96; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 6717–01–M

[Docket No. ER96–2715–000]

UGI Power Supply, Inc.; Notice of
Issuance of Order

October 25, 1996.

UGI Power Supply, Inc. (UGI Power)
filed an application for authorization to
sell power at market-based rates, and for
certain waivers and authorizations. In
particular, UGI Power requested that the
Commission grant blanket approval
under 18 CFR Part 34 of all future
issuances of securities and assumptions
of liabilities by UGI Power. On October
11, 1996, the Commission issued an
Order Conditionally Accepting For
Filing Proposed Market-Based Rates
(Order), in the above-docketed
proceeding.

The Commission’s October 11, 1996
Order granted the request for blanket
approval under Part 34, subject to the
conditions found in Ordering
Paragraphs (D), (E), and (G):

(D) Within 30 days of the date of this
order, any person desiring to be heard
or to protest the Commission’s blanket
approval of issuances of securities or
assumptions of liabilities by UGI Power
should file a motion to intervene or
protest with the Federal Energy
Regulatory Commission, 888 First
Street, N.E., Washington, D.C. 20426, in
accordance with Rules 211 and 214 of
the Commission’s Rules of Practice and
Procedure, 18 CFR 385.211 and 385.214.

(E) Absent a request to be heard
within the period set forth in Ordering
Paragraph (D) above, UGI Power is
hereby authorized, pursuant to Section
204 of the FPA, to issue securities and
to assume obligations or liabilities as
guarantor, endorser, surety or otherwise
in respect of any security of another
person; provided that such issue or
assumption is for some unlawful object
within the corporate purposes of UGI
Power, compatible with the public
interest, and reasonably necessary or
appropriate for such purposes.

(G) The Commission reserves the right
to modify this order to require a further
showing that neither public nor private
interests will be adversely affected by
continued Commission approval of UGI
Power’s issuances of securities or
assumptions of liabilities. * * *

Notice is hereby given that the
deadline for filing motions to intervene
or protests, as set forth above, is
November 12, 1996.

Copies of the full text of the Order are
available from the Commission’s Public
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